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SAVE GLOUCESTERSHIRE MAIL CENTRE 

CAMPAIGN UPDATE


Branch reps, along with the CWU National Officers, Martin Collins, met with senior Royal Mail Managers yesterday in London to discuss the closures of Gloucester and Reading Mail Centres. We had previously been told that the full board authorisation would take place in May 2007. Following yesterdays meeting Royal Mail confirmed that the project team are not in a position to present their case to the board for up to another 3 months. The impact of this announcement means that Gloucestershire Mail Centre will not be closing in 2008. 





This is a significant development and it demonstrates that the CWU campaign is having an impact on Royal Mail’s plans. However, we must not become Complacent as the closure threat is still hanging over our jobs. 





Up until yesterdays meeting we were constantly facing a brick wall during our meetings with the Project Team, as there was never any signs from Royal Mail that their planned closure was going to be delayed. This is great news for CWU members employed in Gloucester Mail Centre but our campaign continues. 





We have previously informed members that we have “gagging” orders placed on us, by Royal Mail, and we are restricted on the level of detail we can pass on to you, due to the nature of the information. What we can tell you is that Royal Mail need to make a massive up front investment, which we believe they can not afford. In order for the Royal Mail Board to agree to fund this project they will need to see a return on the investment within 3 years. With some clever accountancy the Project Team suggest that this massive investment will cost in toward the back end of the year 2.





The clever accountancy involved nearly doubling the value of the land Gloucester and Reading, this is the only way Royal Mail managed to demonstrate that the project would cost in.  When Royal Mail applied their original projected receipts for the sale of the land the project did not cost in until year 5. in the view of Royal Mail managers at the meeting, the board would not support this. 





This is clearly a crucial time for our campaign and we need to re-double our efforts. But remember we need your help and assistance. What ever help you can provide to save your jobs will be extremely helpful.
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